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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742


September 5, 2012

A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, 

September 5, 2012.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order, and welcomed a new board member, Mr. Nickie Rockforte.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux administered the oath of office for Mr. Rockforte as a newly appointed Commissioner.  Several Commissioners indicated they had received paperwork to be reappointed to the board.  President Grezaffi asked that they submit the paperwork timely, and we will have them take the oath of office at the October meeting.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH


Gerald Alexander


Ascension


Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Daniel Hebert


Iberville  



Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  (arrived late)

Earl Matherne


Assumption 

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau 


St. Landry


Absent:



None

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Billy Wall



CPRA

Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Bruce Guidry


Levee Board Police Captain

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell 


Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Coordinator

Will Tyson



Executive Director


* * * * *

* * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the minutes of the August 1, 2012 meeting.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of August 1, 2012 and that they be published in the official journal of the Board.

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board of a request for right of entry from the Corps of Engineers for surveys and soil borings for a relief well project in Pointe Coupee Parish.  He said he met with the Corps and representatives from the Parish relative to the project, and it seemed to be received positively.  He said we are not sure at this time how the project will progress, but he thinks there is a possibility they will work with the parish to improve their drainage.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Cory Chustz and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry.

* * * * *

Mr. Billy Wall of CPRA addressed the board.  He updated the Commissioners on the electronic permit software, and advised the board that they have purchased handheld units to use while doing inspections.  He said this should provide improved data in the future.

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson reported that the district received a check for $177,975 from FEMA to reimburse us for 75% of the cost of sandbags used during the high water event last year.  However, we will need to purchase another 50,000 sand bags and provide an invoice for them to be able to keep this payment.  Mr. Tyson said we could purchase all 50,000 or a portion thereof.  He said we should also consider how quickly we would need them, to make sure they do not dry rot.  In order to keep the $177,975, we would have to spend $59,000 now and provide the invoice.  Commissioner Barry Soileau said he feels we should buy the sandbags; and then if a parish needs them, we could make them available.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to purchase the necessary sandbags, authorizing the staff to go out on bid for the purchase, and amend the budget accordingly.  

Mr. Tyson further advised the board that we have some trees down and did some other cleanup work during Hurricane Isaac.  He would like permission to request reimbursement from FEMA.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc so moved, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried.

Commissioner Gerald Alexander asked if we need to approve a resolution authorizing the Executive Director, Levee Board Attorney and Levee Board President to act to provide emergency support to other levee districts and engage in any cooperative endeavor agreement necessary during these storm events.  Commissioner John Grezaffi said we have done this in the past during emergency situations.  

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he was contacted by the Legislative Auditor relative to an audit requirement.  It seems that if you receive over $500,000 from FEMA, you have to have a special audit.  The Legislative Auditor is trying to determine who we would use, and what we would have to pay for the audit.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Gerald LeGrand and unanimously carried to give our Executive Director Will Tyson the authority to comply with the Legislative Auditor recommendation concerning the pending audit.  

* * * * *

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Gerald Alexander and unanimously carried to move into executive session to discuss pending litigation.

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to move back into open session.  

* * * * *

There being no further business to appear before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

_________________________________             

Janice Jarreau, Secretary                           
       John Grezaffi, President

_________________________________
Linda E. Alwood, Contract Stenographer
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